Centennial United Methodist Church
Administrative Council Minutes for February 1, 2017

Present: Jeff Freel – Chair; Helen Freeman – Vice-Chair; Gary Forster – Pastor & Leadership Development & Nominations; Brooke Person – Education; Brandi Jackson - Missions; Evan Fischer – Worship; Allison Freel – Pastor Parish Relations; Gaylen Heaberlin – Finance & Financial Secretary; Missy Shaver – Communications & Memorials; Dean Fiene – Membership Secretary; Jim Murphy – Member at Large
Call to Order – The February meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 7:13 by Jeff. Gary led Devotions. The Minutes of the December meeting were approved. The Treasurer's Report was approved, all bank accounts total $207,803.
Old Business – No items.
New Business – No items.
Education – Sunday School will change to Church School in March and be held during Sunday morning worship instead of before the worship service. Future events: Pie/Cake Auction March 26; Easter Egg Hunt April 15; Easter Sunrise Service & Breakfast April 16; Walk-Run & Breakfast April 23; Graduation May 28; Vacation Bible School evenings Sunday – Thursday beginning June 11; Live Nativity December 2; Sunday School Christmas Program December 10.
Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism – Exploring activities. Future events: Chili / Soup & Much More February 25. 
Missions – The committee is working on Heifer Project for this spring. 
Worship – Committee is working with Education on new Church School time. Ushers are assigned through March. Discussions are continuing to update Christmas decorations for next year. 
Memorial – Committee moved that memorial funds be used for the automatic door. Motion carried.
Finance – All is quiet.
Financial Secretary – Report for 2016 was presented. 20016 was a good year, gifts exceeded our budget by $11,000. 2017 estimates are $9,000 less than 2016.
Trustees – No report. 
Membership – Total is 218 members; no change from last meeting.
Nominations – Committee has completed the 2017 assignments. Jeff will become Lay Leader so a new Administrative Council Chair is needed. Brooke volunteered and was unanimously elected as Chair. Allison volunteered to serve as Administrative Council Secretary and was unanimously elected.
Pastor Parish Relations – The committee elected Bob Johnston as Vice Chair. 
Communications – The committee plans to put together procedures handbook for Centennial's communication processes. 
UMW – Future events: Swap & Eat event February 17; Spiritual Growth Day March 4; International Bell Ringing for Women March 8.   
UMYF – Recent events – bible study and event at Sky Zone. Future events: Youth Church Service February 12 and overnight skiing trip to Afton, MN February 17 & 18. 
Lay Leader – No report.
Lay Member to Annual Conference – No report. 
Members at Large – Nothing to report.
Pastor – Reported the two Christmas Eve services were attended by more than 100 people, 20 people attended the meal between services and 30 worship together on Christmas morning. 

The next meeting will be Wednesday, April 5th at 7:00pm.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:46 by the Chair.

Respectfully submitted – Jeff Freel
